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TANZEEM-E-ISLAMI

PRESS RELEASE: Friday 01 April 2022

“It is unfortunate that the Troika Plus meeting in Beijing
did not recognize the Afghan government.”

(Shujauddin Shaikh)

Lahore (PR): “It is unfortunate that the Troika Plus meeting in Beijing did not recognize
the Afghan government.”

This was said by the Ameer of Tanzeem-e-Islami, Shujauddin Shaikh, in a statement. The
Ameer noted that it has been almost eight months since the Afghan Taliban formed
government in Afghanistan, and the Afghan Taliban have fulfilled all commitments made with
the international community since, yet the fact that no country has recognized them clearly
proves that decisions regarding the recognition of governments is, apparently, conditional to
the patronage of the global imperial powers. He said that the OIC has held two sessions on
Afghanistan in Pakistan. Even the recent Troika Plus meeting in Beijing, in which 6
neighboring countries of Afghanistan participated, has not gone beyond reserved statements
and not been able to declare the recognition of the Afghan government. He remarked that
the Chinese FM’s visit to Afghanistan and the desire expressed to make Afghanistan a part
of the CPEC is a welcome development, however, it was widely anticipated that those
countries which present themselves as the friends of Afghanistan would unitedly recognize
the Afghan government. The Ameer concluded by asserting that it is, primarily, the
responsibility of the Muslim states to recognize the Afghan government without delay and
provide them all possible forms of assistance to help stabilize their regime, so that the Afghan
government could focus on the improvement of the internal affairs of Afghanistan and not be
forced to seek assistance from less-caring foreign powers.

Issued by
Ayub Baig Mirza
Markazi Nazim of Press and Publications Section
Tanzeem-e-Islami, Pakistan
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